
  
 
 New Plymouth City Council Meeting 
 TUESDAY  

02 September 2014 
7:00 pm 

New Plymouth City Council Chambers (Library) 
 
On the 2nd of September, 2014, the New Plymouth city council meeting was called to order at 
approximately 7:00 pm by Council President Bill Warnke. Roll call was taken with council members 
Warnke, York and Kurth in attendance. Mayor Cook and Councilman Mayer were absent. 
 
Staff members in attendance were Danielle Painter, Beau Ziemer and Andy Gerhke.  
 
Regular Agenda – Councilman Kurth moved to approve regular agenda. Councilman York 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.  
 
Consent Agenda – Councilman York moved to approve consent agenda. Councilman Kurth 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Old Business 
  
None 
 
 
New Business 
 
Alta Mesa Technical Review from Payette County P&Z and Review Comments from Beau Ziemer - 
Public Works Superintendent Ziemer presented the council with information pertaining to rezone and 
conditional use permit applications submitted to Payette County Planning & Zoning from Alta Mesa (AM 
Idaho, LLC) on property adjacent to the city impact zone. He stated that he had attended a technical 
review meeting regarding these applications and had drafted a letter with recommendations for Payette 
County P&Z. Public Works Superintendent Ziemer then detailed the recommendations for the council to 
review and approve.  
Councilman York moved to send a favorable letter to Payette County P&Z with recommendations 
from Public Works Superintendent Ziemer regarding AM Idaho, LLC. Councilman Warnke 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
  
Ordinances and Resolutions  
 
Ordinance #341 – Annexation, Comprehensive Plan Change and Zone Change for Pleasant Loop 
Subdivision  
Councilman Kurth moved to suspend readings and approve by title only. Councilman York 
seconded the motion. The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
Councilman York moved to the adopt Ordinance #341. Councilman Kurth seconded the motion. 
The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion. 
 
 
Mayor and Council Comments 
 
Councilman Kurth commented that she had toured the property of the planned Pleasant Loop Subdivision 
with general contractor Mitch Painton and felt much more informed. Councilman York commended the 
city Public Works crew and Holladay Engineering for various projects being completed around town. He 
also mentioned that he would be out of town during the month of October and would be absent from any 



meetings. Councilman Warnke thanked all for attending and participating in tonight’s meeting. 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
Councilman Kurth moved to adjourn the council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Councilman York.  The voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.   
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:23 pm.      
 

 
 

____________________________                  ______________________________ 
Joe Cook, Mayor  Danielle Painter, City Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


